PLEASANT TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MINUTES		

[bookmark: _Hlk2324564]CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:	Monday, May 20, 2024 @ 6:30 PM
Carol Tracy – Treasurer, Steve Jones – Trustee were present at the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
	Motion was made and seconded to approve April 15, 2024 meeting minutes
	VOTE 2:0 For



CLERK’S REPORT: 

TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Treasurer Tracy noted that she had been granted Clerk Janzen’s proxy vote for the second board business item.
Financial Report –– Beginning Balance: $328,331.24 – Cleared Transactions: $16,962.12 – Ending Balance: $337,426.19.

	Motion was made and seconded to approve May vouchers
	VOTE 2:0 For



TRUSTEE’S REPORT: 
Clerk Janzen and Trustee Jones attended the FEMA meeting for Butler County concerning January’s winter storm road damage. Funding is available and the application process has been started. FEMA representatives stressed that all FEMA-related expenses must be tracked for future audits.

OVERSEER’S REPORT: 
All employees are working on chip-sealed roads to patch them to prepare for additional repairs.

BOARD DISCUSSION:
1. Discuss getting all the receipts ready for FEMA for the road damage done in January 2024 due to
inclement weather.
BOARD BUSINESS: 
1. Vote on the Resolution Establishing Procedures for Disposal of Personal Property.			VOTE 2:0 For
2. Vote on an increase of Pay for Randy Elliot based on COLA, which is 3.2%				VOTE 3:0 For
3. Vote on an increase of pay for Jeff Johnson up to $22.50/hour.					VOTE 2:0 For

CITIZEN DISCUSSION: 
1. Joe Hutchison, surveyor with BHC, asked the Board’s opinion on the feasibility of adding two lots to Mulberry Road, north of 150th Street. Trustee Jones asked if the lots would be further split into additional lots. Mr. Hutchison said that there was a possibility of that, although it’s not currently the plan. Butler County is requiring developers to run rural water to new developments. 
2. Jim Barth, resident of Mulberry Road, said that widening Mulberry is not an option due to the hedgerow. He told Mr. Hutchison he would inform the other residents to get their reaction to the proposal.
3. Charles Edwards of 17318 Indianola has an old quarry at the front of the property. He has issues with drainage and wants about 8 boulders moved. Trustee Jones said the Township will have someone come out to evaluate and do what can be done to help.
4. Jim Barth asked about drainage issues on Mulberry, and what new culverts would be placed. Trustee Jones said he would check with Randy Elliott.
ADJOURNMENT:
Meeting adjourned at 7:09 PM.
Details and recordings available at http://PleasantTwp.com	Location: Equity Bank Community Room
